- 2 -

2
-  -


[image: image1.emf]  PERMANENT COUNCIL  

OEA/Ser.G
CP/SA 1619/07
19 December 2007
Original: Spanish
Record of the special meeting of November 28, 2007
CP/ACTA 1619/07
/
· Presentation of the results and recommendations of the meeting for reflection by the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples
As instructed by the General Assembly in resolution AG/RES. 2294 (XXXVII-O/07), the Permanent Council convened a special meeting to hear the results and recommendations of the meeting for reflection by the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.

Ambassador Reynaldo Cuadros, Permanent Representative of Bolivia and Chair of the Working Group, gave a presentation on the outcome of the meeting for reflection.  The representative of the Leaders of the Indigenous Peoples’ Caucus then read out the topics discussed, which were:

· Topic 1
Discussion of how the adoption of the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples affects the process of negotiation of the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples at the Organization of American States.
· Topic 2
Analysis of the meetings of negotiations in the quest for points of consensus: Identification of topics of particular interest in the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples .
· Topic 3
Methodology for continuing consideration of the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.
· Topic 4
Consideration of new proposals
The Chair of the Working Group concluded his presentation, pointing out that the results and recommendations presented to the Permanent Council would be published and distributed in due course as an official document of the Working Group.
The delegations of Ecuador, Brazil,  Guatemala, Mexico, Chile, Canada, United States, Colombia, Venezuela, Argentina, Uruguay  and Guyana commented on the subject.
In conclusion, the Permanent Council decided:
· To take note of the results and recommendations of the meeting for reflection by the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples; and

· To submit the results and recommendations to the governments of the member states of the Organization of American States (OAS) for them to make any comments thereon that they considered pertinent. In that way, the Permanent Council could continue considering this topic pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 2294 (XXXVII-O/07).
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�.	The delegations’ statements and comments are provided in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1619/07.
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